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March 2010
Dear Colleague:


Once again I am writing to you about the "tuition free" program which was implemented as a result of Article 49 of the current State-UUP Agreement.  This program provides a tuition waiver for one course per Fall semester, one course per Spring semester and one course per Summer session.   
The following procedures have been established for those eligible employees who wish to enroll this Summer and/or Fall, in University at Albany courses through the Employee Course Registration Program (ECRP) process:

1.  You must be employed by the University and be represented by, and paying dues or agency shop fee to, the UUP Bargaining Unit during the academic term or session in which you wish to receive an ECRP tuition waiver for a course.  This is most important for part-time employees, especially those who are not necessarily appointed every semester and summer session.

2.  Registration - YOU MAY NOT ADVANCE-REGISTER for a regular course which will be claimed under the UUP option.  Rather, registration must be initiated during the dates listed below.  Why?  According to the agreement, coursework can only be pursued on a "space available" basis.  This is defined as courses that are still open during the last two days to add a course without a permission number, i.e., courses in which seats are going unfilled.  

THIS RESTRICTION DOES NOT APPLY TO GRADUATE “COURSES” FOR WHICH PERMISSION NUMBERS ARE REQUIRED e.g., DOCTORAL DISSERTATION LOAD CREDIT, MASTER’S THESIS CREDIT, DIRECTED READINGS, INDEPENDENT STUDY, AND GRADUATE SEMINARS.
3.  Admission/Enrollment - Employees who are not enrolled formally in a program must first be admitted to at least non-matriculated study through the appropriate admissions office.  The admissions officers for each applicant type and program area are enclosed. 

For 2010 Summer courses, the first allowable dates for registration are listed below.  You should attend class in the meantime.  You may register for the Summer Session via MyUAlbany, www.albany.edu/myualbany.


FIRST DATES FOR 








REGISTERING

Six Week 1   
(5/24-7/02)
May 27-May 28

 
             Six Week 2   
(6/21-7/30)


June 24-25
Six Week 3   
(7/06-8/13)


July 9-12

Six Week 4
(6/28-8/6)


July 1-2

Four Week 1 
(5/24-6/18)


May 26-27

Four Week 2   
(6/21-7/16)


June 23-24

Four Week 3
(7/19-8/13)


July 21-22



Twelve Week  
(5/24-8/13)


May 27-May 28
NOTE:
For courses not scheduled during a regular session or module, the first date on which you may register is the second day of class.
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For Fall 2010 courses, the first allowable date for registration is September 3, 2010 or any subsequent dates up until the deadline to add the course.    You should attend class in the meantime.
Other rules for this registration program are as follows:

1.  For the Summer, eligibility is for one course per summer.  The one course can be in any one Summer Session. 

2.  Employees must meet admissions requirements and course prerequisites. 

3.  All fees other than tuition must be paid by the employee. 

4.  Minimum enrollment requirements established as a necessary condition for offering a course shall not be affected by employee enrollment which is the result of this free tuition program. 

5.  In order to process a tuition waiver for students employed at other SUNY schools, the University at Albany requires written certification from the other school's Personnel Office verifying representation by the U.U.P. bargaining unit for the semester of attendance.  This verification must be submitted along with the ECRP tuition waiver request form, invoice and fee payment to the Office of Student Accounts. 

Those employed at other SUNY schools need to fill out the University at Albany’s tuition waiver form if taking courses at Albany.

6.  Payment - In order to pay the appropriate fee and claim free tuition, simply complete the ECRP form, and mail it along with your invoice (and if not employed at the University at Albany, the letter specified in item 5 above) to the Office of Student Accounts.

ECRP forms are available on-line at www.albany.edu/registrar under Registration or in

the Registrar’s Office in Campus Center B-52. 
As in the past, the late registration fee will be waived for those electing ECRP and registering on the dates indicated in this memorandum. 

7.  Schedule Adjustment - Those students who are not registering late but who are processing an add for the course to be covered by the UUP Tuition Waiver, should follow the same registration dates listed above.  Pick up the ECRP form at the Registrar's Office, or on-line, complete it, and forward to the Office of Student Accounts, along with fee payment from your adjusted bill.

Should you have any questions about this program and/or how to proceed, please call me at

442-5540. Our experience has been that the process is simple and efficient.

Sincerely,

Robert H. Gibson

University Registrar
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ADMISSIONS OFFICES
FOR GRADUATE COURSEWORK (Degree or Non-degree):
For general information about graduate programs and graduate admissions, contact:

Office of Graduate Admissions

442-3980

University Administration Building, Room 121

       FOR MATRICULATED UNDERGRADUATE STUDY:
Office of Undergraduate Admissions

442-5435

University Hall, Room 112

FOR NONMATRICULATED UNDERGRADUATE STUDY:

Office of General Studies and Summer Sessions

442-5140

SS 110

You may register AFTER these dates, up until the deadline for adding a course for that session.









